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A hardware issue exists within the driver ID systems on numerous cars, both in Pirelli GT4 America and 

FGTWCA. This hardware conflict is not allowing the proper Driver 2 ID to show on any timing screens. 

The problem does not exist in every car. In the past, the incorrect Driver ID could be overridden. 

Overriding the wrong Driver ID unfortunately hid the root problem.  

SRO/USAC will be requesting certain teams to provide us with the hardware from the impacted cars so 

that the hardware configurations can be bench tested and a proper solution provided prior to the NOLA 

Motorsports Park event. This hardware collection will be done on Sunday April 2 before teams pack 

their cars away. Wes Ratcliff from USAC will be coordinating what parts are needed. 

For today’s races, we are hopeful  work-around short term solution has been identified. Unfortunately, 

until we have live data, we won’t know if the work-around is successful.  

Thank you for your anticipated assistance in providing the parts when requested.     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


